CWMDU AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at Cwmdu Village Hall on 6 February 2020 at 1900hrs.
Present were Chairman Cllr J Williams, Cllrs Mrs JE Block, Mrs HG Sweeting, Mrs L Doggett, Mrs S O’ Brien, CJ Morris, D Meyer, MAT Harbour, Cllr Mrs K Silk and the Clerk – RAB Doak.
Apologies   There were no apologies.. 
Declarations of Interest

Receive any declarations from Councillors with an interest relating to the business on the agenda. No declarations were received.
Minutes of the meeting held at the Bwlch Village Hall on 2nd January 2020 were confirmed and signed.
PCSO Billy Dunne 8058 attended the meeting and briefed the Council on recent neighbourhood policing team activities in the Council area. The main problem in the Council area is rural crime and thefts of quad bikes. There had been 30 arrests in the last 4 months, however there had not been a lot of social crime in the area but some instances of drug misuse were reported. There was a query about speedwatch and PCSO Billy Dunne explained the procedure for carrying out speedwatch sessions in the Council area.
Neighbourhood Policing Questionnaire to be completed and returned by 21st February 2020. Cllr Mrs L Doggett stated she had completed the questionnaire.
Matters Arising
1. Gate Shop / Post Office Bwlch. The situation regarding the proposed handover / takeover of the Post Office was discussed and further information was expected to be announced in due course.
2.  Email PCC 24th December 2019 Bus Infrastructure Improvements along X43 Route between Brecon, Crickhowell and Abergavenny. Electronic Real Time Information Display Screens have been installed at bus stops and additional funding has been awarded to install more display screens. The Clerk wrote on 9th January 2020 to support the installations and query whether bus shelters were required and had a reply which informed the Council that the devices were IP65 waterproof rated and many had already been installed without issues.
Highways / Playgrounds
There were several areas in the Council area which needed maintenance and which had been reported to the Highways Department on 5th November 2019. The Clerk checked the Council area and reported them again on 3rd December 2019 and also on 9th January 2020. 
Several of these points had not been resolved by the Highways Department and the Clerk stated that he would write to the Highways Supervisor to arrange a visit to go around the Council area pointing out the problems which had been previously reported. 
Correspondence

1. Email Deb Jeffreys The Role of a Place Plan in your Community - Llantrisant 19/03/20 sent 30/01/2020 88 KB. On 19th March 2020 at Caerlan Hall in Llantrisant, Rhondda Cynon Taff, Planning Aid Wales will be holding a network event designed to introduce Community Councils / Groups to the role of a Place Plan in your community

2.  Email Tracy Gilmartin-Ward One Voice Wales Response - Consultation on the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Bill sent 17/01/2020
363 KB. NB this is a 22 page report which has implications for Town and Community Councils. It needs to be printed out and looked at closely by the Clerk and Councillors. This email was to be forwarded to all Councillors.
3. Email Crickhowell & District Civic Society 20th January 2020. The Society plans to hold a Community Awareness exhibition event in the Clarence Hall on the weekend of 24th – 26th April 2020. Local clubs, groups and societies are invited to take part to advertise their activities and attract new members. The Clerk is to inform local groups in the Council area.
4.  Letter / Annual Review Wales Air Ambulance 24th January 2020 with a request for financial support. Last donation – 5th April 2018.  £100 was agreed
5.  Email One Voice Wales 6th February 2020 with the Agenda and Minutes for the Brecon and Radnor Committee meeting on 21st February 2020.

6.  Email Wales Audit Office Press Release 9th February 2020.
The Clerk had sent all the Councillors a list of emails received from 5th December 2019 to 30th January 2020 for the 6th February 2020 meeting for their information and to avoid having to print out correspondence that was not urgent.
Planning
1. Planning Application 19/18164/FUL – 08/01/2020 – “Retention of ground re-profiling works, the addition of a porch, demolition of former building walls and construction of ancillary outbuilding and associated works (retrospective application).” At Fedw Cottage, Cwmdu. A reply was required by 29/01/2020 and the Clerk applied for an extension until 07/02/2020 but did not receive a reply. BBNPA email dated 15/01/2020 informed the Council that this application had been made invalid pending receipt of further / amended information. The Council will be consulted  again once the application is valid.
2.  Planning Application 19/17721/LBC – 07/08/2019 - “Repair and alterations to the former listed threshing barn.” At Middle Gaer, Cwmdu, Crickhowell. The Clerk replied by email and attached letter on 06/09/2019 with the Council’s comments and thanks for the extension to reply. BBNPA letter 23/01/2020 gave permission for this development.
3. Planning Application 20/18299/LBC – 05/02/2020 – “Conversion of former coach house to holiday accommodation in line with planning consent already secured (11/07330/FUL). The major change to the structure of the building is the insertion of an additional window opening on the first floor. The remainder of the alterations to the building are internal to create the accommodation.” The Clerk is to reply with the Council’s comments 26/02/2020.

4. There was a query concerning any planning applications at Llygadwy Farm, Bwlch. The Clerk looked up the records and confirmed that a planning application for Llygadw Farm had been permitted on 02/11/2018.

Accounts
1. Wales Air Ambulance – donation - £100

Proposed by Cllr Mrs HG Sweeting and seconded by Cllr Mrs L Doggett.  Carried.
2. Precept for 2020 -21. A reminder email from PCC 20th January 2020 to all Councils to send in their precept requests by 31st January 2020.

3. Email One Voice Wales 21st January 2020 with a guide – Annual Financial Timetable of Actions for Small and Medium Size Councils. This is a reference to the key financial tasks that need to be undertaken throughout the year.

4.  Email Wales Audit Office 6th  February 2020 with details of a Consultation on Future Audit Arrangements for Community Councils in Wales.
5.  Bank Balance - £13081.94 – Council - £7814.30  The War Memorial Restoration Fund stands at £5267.64. The final precept payment of £4000 for 2019/20 was paid into the Council’s account on 31st December 2019.
Playing Fields and Allotments 

Water Proposal for Allotments
The Clerk informed the Allotment Society Secretary of the current situation regarding the amended water supply proposal and the Farms Estate Manager’s reply. An email reply from the Secretary informed the Council that the Society had funding from CSEG and their own funds to finish the work taking the pipe from the verge across the field to the allotments.
Cllr Mrs K Silk informed the Clerk that she had been in touch with the Highways Department about getting the road works done at the same time as the Cwmdu Water Undertaking. She also asked the Clerk to write to Highways as well and the Clerk wrote to them on 9th January 2019.

Grass cutting contract – The Clerk sent out tenders on 12th December 2019 for the grass cutting contract for the playing fields for the period 2020-2022. He asked for replies by 1st March 2020.
Meeting Closed at 2020Hrs.
